
 
 

 
NOTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE FIELD 

ON SUNDAY 19th FEBRUARY 2023 at 11.00am 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Matters arising from meeting dated 22nd January 2023. 

2. Welfare 

3. Finance  

4. Scores and Records 

5. Competitions 

6. Coaching 

7. Major Projects 

8. Forthcoming Events 

9. AOB 

 

Present: 

Paul McGuire, Alan Marriott, Graham Ivey, Will Kempf. John Dean, Alan Hoddinott, 

Mark Swallow 

 

Apologies: 

Matt Labno, 

 

NOTES FROM THE MEETING: 

1.Matters arising: 

Any items arising are dealt with in the main agenda 

 

2. Welfare: 

A first aid kit has now been fitted in the indoor range. Unfortunately, due to ill health 

our welfare Officer Matt Labno has had to resign his position which means that 

currently we do not have a Welfare Officer. In the interim period any member who 

wishes to raise a welfare issue can approach any member of the committee. Also, 

Mark and Alan H. will check the welfare officer email address for any messages. 

We, therefore, are now advertising for someone to take on this role. If you feel that 

you could act in this role, then please let a committee member know. Most of the time 

the role should take up minimal time. However, there are a few AGB webinars to 

attend to qualify for the role.  

 

 

 

 



3.Finance: 

Club membership subscriptions now stand at 203 fully paid-up members. 184 

members have renewed their insurance. Our Treasurer, John Dean, will be producing 

the financial report prior to the AGM for circulation to members. 

John also confirmed at the meeting that he will be standing down as Treasurer at the 

AGM. We are, therefore, advertising for a new Treasurer (which is a committee 

position) from immediate effect. If you think that you could take on this role then 

please let a member of the committee know. 

 

4. Scores and Records: 

It was confirmed that AGB have changed the handicap system. For information 

check out the AGB website. 

It was also confirmed that the Bowman classification can now only be achieved in a 

recognized club competition. It is proposed therefore to increase the number of club 

competitions where a Bowman classification can be achieved as follows: 

 

Date Round* 

Doz 

Arrows Time 

23/04/2023 St. George Competition 9 14:00 for 14:15 

30/04/2023 WA70 6 14:00 for 14:15 

28/05/2023 New National 6 14:00 for 14:15 

25/06/2023 New Western 8 14:00 for 14:15 

30/07/2023 WA 1440 12 10:00 for 10:30 

06/08/2023 Yorkshire Day Competition 12 10:00 for 10:30 

20/08/2023 WA 1440 12 10:00 for 10:30 

03/09/2023 Outdoor Championships 12 10:00 for 10:30 

17/09/2023 Outdoor Handicap 12 10:00 for 10:30 

29/10/2023 WA 70 6 14:00 for 14:15 

    

* round specified for Senior Men.  

Shorter Rounds to be shot by 

Women, Men 50+, Women 50+ and 

Juniors   
Note those highlighted are the existing competitions that are at the necessary 

distance to achieve Bowman Classification 

 

5. Competitions: 

The Indoor Championships and the Indoor Handicap Competition will be held in 

March. (12th and 19th respectively). The round will be a Portsmouth Round (5 dozen 

arrows at 20 yards). Due to space restrictions in the indoor range, we will hold 2 

sessions for each competition i.e., 1st session from 10.00am to 12noon and the 2nd 

session from 12noon to 2.00pm (perhaps a little leeway between sessions to allow 

people to take down and set up equipment). Please book your slot on the website. 

When you have completed your round, please upload it to Golden Records asap and  

please note for the handicap competition you need to have registered 3 scores (not 

252’s) before the 17th of March. 

Winners will be presented with their trophies at the AGM. 



6. Coaching: 

Beginner course no. 2 concludes on Saturday 25th February. 

Beginner course no. 3 commences Saturday 11th March at 12noon indoors. 

The next meeting in respect of the coaching plan is scheduled for Friday 3rd 

March.at 7.30pm – venue to be announced. Action All coaches and helpers. 

 

7. Projects: 

     

    MAJOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority) 

1. Soil and turf to be laid adjacent retaining system to field side of indoor range. – 

completed 17th February. Thanks to Alan H. for donating the turf and to John 

and Scott Sinfield, Guy Burdon and Neil Eddie for helping me to lay it. 

2. Hardstanding in front of entrance doors to indoor range. 

3. Car parking provision between pavilion and boundary wall 

4. Tarmacking of existing car park area and marking out spaces. 

 

    MINOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority) 

    1. Fix a ply panel in the indoor range to support 2 screens – now completed 

    2.  Apply a clear sealer to the concrete floor of the indoor range – approx. cost     

around £600.00 – to be re-visited in September. 

    3. Replace door to meter chamber 

    4. CCTV cameras and system kindly donated by Brent Owen. – decision on the 

timing of the installation to be made. Action committee 

 

8. Forthcoming Events: 

     Indoor championship and Handicap competitions (see item 5 above) 

     Quiz night Thursday 23rd February 7pm for 7.30pm – max. 4 in a team. 

     Start archery week (formerly the Big Weekend) will be held on Sunday 14th May  

     2023. Further details nearer the time.  

      

9.AOB 

a) The fire alarm was tested on 20th February 2023, and all found to be working 

correctly. Also, the lighting in the indoor range has now been split into 2 rows with 

2 timer switches. Please be aware of the electricity usage in all buildings due to the 

current high cost of energy. Action All members 

b) The question of Club Trustees / governance and constitution is to be raised at the 

AGM. 

e) Alan Marriott confirmed that he has received target designs to cover all decades 

for the club’s 60th anniversary this year. The committee agreed a budget of £2000.00 

for the sub-committee to use for this event. It was suggested that an article could be 

submitted to the AGB magazine after the event. Further information will be 

circulated in due course. 

f) The following people have recently joined the club: 

Adults: 

Richard Brear, Andrew Lusher, Joseph Rogers 

Juniors: 

William Brear, Abigail Lusher, Rosie Lusher, Kailum Sutcliffe-Green. 

 

The meeting closed at 1.00pm 

 



Next Meeting: 

Sunday 26th March 2023 at 11.00am at the field 

 

The following people are booked onto our beginner course in February 2023. 

Elizabeth Walker 

Jacob Croucher 

Vicky Birch 

Danny Hall 

Aaminah Imran 

Paul Hodge 

Azar Younis 

Tom Green 

 

The following people are booked onto our beginner course in March 2023. 

Sarah Bray 

Olivia Bray 

Charlotte Bray 

Jez Johnstone 

Joe Johnstone 

Blake Carson 

Helen Morecroft 

Emily Morecroft 

 

 


